STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 18 JULY 2016
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Andy Hinton (Chair), Janice Dyer, Kate Carter-Windle, Andrew Henderson


	Public:
	3 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
A member of the public raised an issue with overhanging branches from a Horse Chestnut Tree on PC owned land at 24Kirby Close.  The PC confirmed that they would look at this in relation to the recent tree survey and ask Nicholsons for a quote to get the tree trimmed back.
Another member of the public raised the issue of cars being parked in Kirby Close by non-residents.  
These cars are often left on the streets for the weekend, making it difficult for friends or families of

residents in Kirby Close to park.  The clerk to mention it to PCSO Chris Jones and a note to be 

put into the bulletin asking people to be more considerate when parking outside other people’s 

properties.  

During this time, it was reported that a blue car was parking illegally (without any headlights) on the 
corner at the top of Holliers Crescent.  The clerk to speak to PCSO Jones about the vehicle.
1105
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Giles.  District Cllr Courts also sent his apologies.
1106
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
1107
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 20 June 2016 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None.

1108
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

In addition to County Cllr Hudspeth’s report, he mentioned the Household Waste Recycling Centre Consultation that is running from 14th July to 11th August 2016.  The consultation is open to all Oxfordshire householders to comment on.  Cllr Henderson commented on how consultations seem to come out when there is no PC meeting in August.  Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that it was not intentional and would see if the dates for the consultation could be extended.
1109
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda


(a)
Unitary local government – next steps following parish and town meetings.  OCC 

asking for feedback on outlined proposals




Enstone Parish Council had written to the PC about meeting up in the autumn to 

discuss the proposals together.  Cllr Giles and Cllr Carter-Windle agreed to attend 

a meeting.


(b)
Safety at Hopcrofts Holt – Steeple Aston PC asking for contribution towards speed 

recording device on the A4269 and B4030 



RESOLVED




THAT, the PC would cover 50% of the costs associated to the placement of the 


speed monitoring devices.  This was proposed by Cllr Hinton and seconded by Cllr 

Dyer. 


(c)
Enstone Airfield Routing Agreement – Adstock Bulk Solutions




The PC discussed a recent e-mail that had been sent to Adstock Bulk Solutions from 

Mr Ferrelly, Chair of Westcote Barton Parish Council, regarding heavy goods vehicles 

driving through the village in contravention of the routing agreement.  The PC 


agreed that they were happy to support the e-mail.



OCC Grass Cutting – the meeting queried the verge grass cutting with Cllr Hudspeth.  

He confirmed that vision splays at junctions should be cut regularly for safety 


purposes.  If verges at junctions have not been cut, then OCC should be contacted.  
1110
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

A member of the public had shown an interest in becoming a Parish Councillor.  Contact 
details to be forwarded onto the Clerk by Cllr Hinton.

Cllr Carter-Windle approached the PC about making a donation to Westcote Barton Church Fete.  It was agreed that a donation would be made if it adhered to policy.  The clerk to check.

Oxfordshire Comet – Information about the new bus services at OCC to be forwarded on to 
OurBus Bartons and also to be put onto the website and notice board.   
1111 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
1112
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Cllr Henderson confirmed that the last Governors meeting took place on 6th July.  Due to confidential issues, there is nothing to update the PC on.  Cllr Henderson informed the meeting that he could no longer share the agendas for the forthcoming meetings.  


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





The clerk to chase OCC regarding the proposed layby in Holliers Crescent (on the 

right as you enter from North Street).



Cllr Henderson confirmed that Quaker Cottage had cut back foliage this year without 

being reminded, allowing easy access to the pavement in front of the property.




The Dock – it was reported that the grab rail next to the steps at the Dock were no 

longer present.  The clerk to contact OCC to ask for them to be re-instated. 



(c)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton reported that the recent ROSPA inspection had taken place.  A monthly 
inspection of all equipment is now required going forward.
1113
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


Holliers Farm, Holliers Crescent – Internal alterations to farmhouse to restore and repair 
period features and erection of garden sunroom


There were no objections to the above applications.



Cllr Hinton reported that Westcote Barton Parish Council had contacted the PC about 
supporting an application in Fox Lane.  However, after further discussions, Westcote Barton 
Parish Council decided to pursue the application without the support of Steeple Barton 
Parish Council.
1114
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



July 2016)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 18 July 2016 




Leaving flowers – owners of Middle Barton Stores, Mrs V Hubbard = £50.00




Postage & printing cartridge expenses, Abigail Beale = £14.02



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed

The clerk asked the PC if her July payment could be approved and a cheque written in 
August instead of waiting for payment in September.


RESOLVED

THAT, the July cheque would be signed in August.  This was proposed by Cllr Hinton and 
seconded by Cllr Dyer.

1115
To receive items for next agenda

Grass Cutting Contract

1116
AOB 


Dog mess – Cllr Hinton to put a note in the bulletin reminding dog owners to pick up all dog 
mess.


1117
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 19 September 2016 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   No meeting to be held in August.
3



  Signed .............................................


